PACT meeting – Monday 18th June 2018
7.30pm at Peter Simpson’s, 4 Carleton Terrace, Penrith

Present: 

Directors:
John Bodger (Chair), Bill White (Treasurer), Christine Sutherland (Secretary), Chris Cant, Frankie O’Keefe, Geoff Rockliffe-King, Malcolm Carruthers, 

Peter Simpson, Sally Shenton
Others:
Lucy Teather 
Financial update

No major changes since the last meeting. Bill was asked to make a separate column in his accounts for the Litter Fund. It would be helpful if the Board could see and approve the annual accounts at the next meeting before they are presented at the AGM.
Repair Cafés

The ones in Penrith are going well and appreciated as a social event for like-minded people. Lucy would like to start one at Appleby Heritage Centre. Sally has already sent information to people in Keswick, Carlisle and Alston to help them set up their own.

‘Keep Penrith Tidy’ and Plastics
May Day

The May Day event went very well, the whale, float and stall generated a lot of interest and the float won a prize! Many thanks to Joan, Jaki and everyone else who put a lot of work into this.
Coffee cups
Places now using recyclable cups or filling your own cup include Booths, the station, the coffee cart.
Refill Scheme
Now 24 refill points in Penrith and one near Kirkby Stephen, and interest in Appleby, Carlisle and Keswick. The proper vinyl stickers have now arrived and will replace the temporary signs. Nigel had a meeting with Penrith Town Council who were supportive.
‘Plastic-Free Eden’
A new scheme to get businesses and the public to sign up to three pledges to reduce single-use plastic. Jaki plans to promote this at Penrith on a Plate in July. Jaki would like to get some window stickers printed. We support Jaki and Nigel’s work in forming the Penrith-Free Eden scheme and agree to them using spare funds from their grant for the Refill Scheme as long as Judith Bradshaw (CCC) agrees. (Now confirmed)

‘Plastic-Free Planet’ Brownie badge
Frankie and Jaki ran a session for Culgaith Brownies and could do this again.

Penrith on a Plate – July 21st

Jaki will be promoting the various plastics projects, Chris can probably help, most others are unavailable. Christine will liaise with Jaki re booking, gazebo etc.
Traffic Lights at Junction 40 and Kemplay Bank
Meeting on Weds June 20th (just after the PACT meeting on the 18th). 
Peter, John and Christine met with John Ferguson of the Penrith office of Highways England. An interesting meeting but it did not advance our cause. John Ferguson’s priorities for improvements are safety and the integration of non-motorised users. The large number of traffic-lights are deemed necessary for safety reasons. The pedestrian crossings around the roundabouts are integrated with the traffic lights and would not be safe if the traffic lights were switched off. Pedestrians do use the junctions at night, eg walking back from town to the Travel Lodge. Hardwick Circus in Carlisle is different as pedestrians use an underpass so are kept separate. John F is familiar with Hardwicke Circus and disagreed with our statement that there were very few accidents there – apparently the reported figures are only those where people are injured, whereas there are plenty of accidents where vehicles are damaged. JF suggested that we should liaise with those discussing options for the Kemplay Bank roundabout. 
Divest Parliament project
Frankie plans to visit Rory Stewart at his surgery to discuss this. She will circulate some information to the board so that we can vote next time on whether this should be a PACT project.
Next meeting
Wednesday 15th August, 7.30pm at Peter Simpson’s, 4 Carleton Terrace, Penrith CA11 8LR.
AGM

Friday 12th October at Penrith Parish Centre in the coffee shop. Options for speakers were discussed but we might just make this a social, and fix other dates for talks.
